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State Republican legislators are circulating bills in Madison that would make it easier to put guns 

into the hands of 18-year-olds AND make it easier to keep guns in vehicles parked just feet from 

school doors. 

 

Specifically, legislation has been drafted that would lower the age to conceal and carry a firearm to 

18 and allow firearms to be locked in vehicles on school grounds. 

 

This is real and it is shockingly AWFUL legislation! 

 

In 2019, there was one firearm related death every 15 hours in the state of Wisconsin, causing 

more than 600 deaths. The deaths caused by firearms did not and have not discriminated by region 

or population, as urban and rural communities have been affected. 

 

Tragically, a very large number of gun-related deaths in the state in 2019 -- 70% -- were suicides. 

 

Making it easier for 18-year-olds to carry a concealed firearm goes against reasoning and science, 

as experts say the regions of the brain responsible for decision making are still developing until a 

person reaches their early to mid-twenties. Individuals under 21 may not be able to appropriately 

weigh risks and benefits prior to taking action while carrying a firearm. Experts say that without 

the ability to perform this type of risk-benefit analysis, dangerous and even deadly situations can 

result.  

 

Making it easier to conceal and carry firearms means that the likelihood of people carrying guns 

can increase in a community, making it also more likely that someone will use a firearm in deadly 

violence. I fear that if the legislation becomes law, it will only serve to exasperate the inner city 

gun violence and homicides that we are experiencing on a daily basis in Milwaukee.  
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I believe that easing concealed carry laws in this manner means more firearms left in vehicles and 

more firearms stolen from vehicles. And the thieves will not be using those weapons for target 

practice! No, those firearms will most likely be used to commit crimes in the community, and 

possibly deadly violence and homicides. 

 

Last and most importantly, in my view, is our role in protecting our children at all times, and 

especially when they are at school. Making it easier to have firearms mere feet from our kids will 

make it more likely that someone will use a firearm on school grounds to hurt themselves or 

others. It will actually make our kids less safe when they are at school. 

 

It makes zero sense to propose any legislation to put guns CLOSER to our children. 

 

I sincerely hope these bills don’t make it to a vote, but if they do and are approved (somehow), I 

urge Governor Evers to veto them. 

 

-30- 

 


